                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  19th July, 2021.
HELD IN MATHRY COMMUNITY HALL 

(with social distancing restrictions)
       Present:  Cllrs:  Tim Mason (Chair), Jill Morgan, Alan Price, Brynley Morris, Graham Johns, 

                                James Richards.
       In Attendance:   C Cllr. Neil Prior, Jennifer Huggett, Clerk
1. New co-opted Community Councillor James Richards was welcomed onto the Community Council.  Cllr. Richards signed the Acceptance of Office before the meeting and received copies of the Code of Conduct, New Councillors Guide and the Mathry Community Council Standing Orders.


2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 21st June, 2021, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price, seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.
3. Matters Arising 
· NHS, SOCIAL CARE & FRONTLINE WORKERS DAY – 5TH JULY – deferred.  Proposed to combine event with the Farmers Arms once restrictions are lifted.
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Bid no. 3.  Cllr. Price is still awaiting some quotes.   It is hoped to meet the application deadline of the 6th September.
·  Mid & West Wales Fire & Rescue Corporate Plan – Cllr. Alan Price has reviewed this.
· Cost of possible by-election. The Clerk will progress.
· Asset Register- this was sent to all Councillors as suggested.
· Review of one-way system in Mathry.  C Cllr. Neil Prior will try and progress the speed monitoring.  For next meeting.

The following items are deferred to future meetings when possible:
· Pembs County Council Tree Policy – the Clerk was asked to invite Richard Staden to attend a future meeting.

4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:   
Michelle Hitches – Internal Auditor - £40.00.


                                               Travis Perkins - £200 top up for account

          Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr.  Alan Price.

                 Account information:


Balance of current a/c - £2986.96



Balance of deposit a/c - £1008.18

5. PLANNING
Planning Decision Refused
PCC

20/0228/PA: Pencnwc, Castlemorris – earth banked nutrient storage lagoon ….   Another site has been proposed and agreed.

6.    CORRESPONDENCE 
       a)   Removal of business rates on public toilets – email from Stephen Crabb MP received.
       b)   Gas and broadband provision – local initiative to bring broadband to Letterston and surrounding 

  area received. C Cllr. Prior confirmed that PCC have three new broadband providers laying   

  fibreoptic cables in Pembrokeshire which should improve broadband speeds.








       c)    Climate Change Newsletter received.

       d)    PCC – timetable for future post Covid community meetings received.
       e)     PCC – Play Initiative received.

       f)     PCC – LDP:  Supplementary Planning Guidance report info received.

       g)     Mathry Farm

                    1)  email correspondence with Emma Gladstone – Planning Officer – re breach of  

                  landscaping planning condition.  The Clerk was asked to follow this up
       2)  email correspondence with Rachel Green – Enforcement Officer –  erection of new  

     building. The Clerk was asked to follow this up.
        h)    Penmynydd planning application – email from Emma Gladstone – Planning Officer.  Cllr. 
               James Richards expressed a prejudicial Conflict of Interest.
7.     COMMUNITY HALL
        A meeting will be held to discuss painting the outside of the Hall.
8.     FRENCH TWINNING
9.     PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
Pembs County Council is working on opening up services after the Covid precautions are lifted.   Porthgain survey – C Cllr. Neil Prior has had 51 responses and has formed a Porthgain Residents Forum.  This will be meeting with several agencies shortly to see what improvements can be made.  There are 3 Pembs County Council consultations out – waste recycling centres;  second homes;  Welsh and Education strategic plan.  Two of the surveys were completed collectively at the meeting and would be sent in by the Clerk.    There was close to 100% holiday occupancy this summer.
 
10.   Public Participation
It was agreed to include a slot for Public Participation at future meetings – to be limited to 10 minutes per session.

11.  Correspondence 
Councillors discussed the huge increase in email correspondence and information that had happemed with the internet.   It was agreed that the Clerk should exercise discretion but include anything felt appropriate for a Community Council on the agenda. Councillors could then use their own discretion in viewing and actioning the information.
12.  Abercastle 
Cars parking on beach are causing a problem.  Cllr. Price has written to the PCNPA.  
13.  New Noticeboard 
This is to be erected in memory of ex Cllr. Wyn Jenkins at 1.00pm on Sunday 21st July.

Signed …………………………………
Date  ……………………………………
